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S C H O O L   P S Y C H O L O G Y   A S S O C I A T I O N   

NGO in special Consultative Status with the Economic and Social Council of the United Nations


Report Meeting of the CMiS EuroNetwork

Wednesday, March 10 2010

Würzburg, Schönstattzentrum

13:30 – 16:30

Attendants:

Bernd Deseniß, Wolfgang Ehinger, Dieter Glatzer, Catherine Guihard, Willy van Halem, Eszter Jókay, Olanda Momciloviç, Shulamit Niv, Rosene de Saint Hilaire, Yehuda Shacham, Dagmar Scholter

Guest: Olena Ottinger 

Chair: Bernhard Meissner

Minutes: Odeth Bloemberg

Remarks & Decisions

According to the agenda we talked about several topics. In this report the remarks & decisions that came out of the discussion will be mentioned.

1. Exchange on trainings (for schoolpsychologists in their countries, schools) offered by members of the network

In Baden-Württemburg (BW) nthe basic training for school psychologists in 2007/08 was partly paid by the insurance company for schools and partly by the state association for school psychologists in BW. These financial resources can be worth exploring for trainers/ members of the CMiS EuroNetwork in other countries, too, when they want to offer courses.

In Cyprus Yehuda, Shulamit and Olanda did a basic training in September 2009. This was a combination of topics from the basic and advanced course, because that’s what was asked for. We discussed about the question if we as trainers want this. The outcome is that:

· we prefer to do normal courses (first basic, then advanced) and we try to ‘sell’ it in this format

· if we do combinations of training topics because the customers asks for it, Odeth will keep records of what topics have been trained in which groups. 

· We will make certificates for different courses listing the relevant topics.

· Each member of the CMiS EuroNetwork will get a digital format of the certificate (with signature of the director of the ETC). 

· Yehuda will send the training topics of the Cyprus group to Odeth and the names (email addresses) of the trainees.

Bernhard and Dieter did trainings about Safety Analysis as the main topic for special target groups form schools (principals, safety people, counselors, school psychologists etc.). 

We decided that we will exchange materials via email of these target group trainings.

Instead of opening a listserve for this purpose it might be enough to send normal mails through a group file of the CMiS EuroNetwork. Everyone can answer this way to everyone else with a click.

The feedback of the pilot group trained Shared Concern Method last June in Würzburg is excellent. The training of some members of the CMiS EuroNetwork just finished was evaluated positively, too. It seems to be  a good tool for dealing with bullying in schools. Therefore it will be integrated in the advanced course. Bill’s part is a good theoretical background. The trainers (Bill, Yehuda, Shulamit and Bernhard) will work out how it will be integrated. For those who will not participate in an advanced course more separate trainings might be offered.

2. Experience in Winnenden and Ansbach

Dieter and Bernhard gave a short overview of conclusions about the longterm interventions in Winnenden and Ansbach. These will be taken up into the basic manual and then the manual will be send around the Network for comments.

3. Further development of the ETC and related questions

The basic manual as spread around last year is the basis for members of the CMiS Euronetwork 
to give trainings; it is a ‘train-the-trainer manual’. 

Beside the above mentioned additions it needs descriptions of the warming-up exercises and the content has to be finished. Since there are almost no references in the text, Olanda and Odeth who started the manual will see what they can do about this. 

When the manual is finished it need to be published with copyright (and get an ISBN number). It was decided that the ETC will be the publisher of the manual. It will be published in PDF-format. Dieter knows a colleague who is very good in making perfect lay-outs for manuals. He will ask if she’s willing to do this for us.

NEPES has proposed an EU-project about Children’s Human Rights. ETC is partner of it. If this project will be accepted, it can be that ETC will run courses about this topic. Olanda is representing  the ETC in this cooperation with NEPES and will find out if it’s possible to run an EU-project about the CMiS courses evaluating of the basic trainings. If this succeeds our trainings will be in the central COMENIUS-catalogue in Brussels (EU). These courses will have priority when people apply for funds thus making the courses financially more forseeable.

Yehuda and Shulamit have a questionnaire that can be used for trained school psychologists in CMiS evaluating the outcome of our trainings and that they have the possibility to process data. This is a good starting point for a project. They will send round this questionnaire. 

All members agreed with the proposal of Bernhard to change the complicated name (ISPA Training Center ITC European Branch) into ISPA European Training Center (ETC).

EuroCom had started a questionnaire for European ISPA members in autumn last year. Because NEPES also started a survey at the same time, they decided not to spread it. 

During the ISPA-conference in Dublin there will be an EuroCom meeting. 

Bernhard sent out an invitation about a Classroom Management training given by Arja Sigrids from Finland. There was not enough interest for the 20 places offered and therefore is postponed. Since there is quite some experience in some countries concerning classroom management it is worthwhile to compare it with Arja’s training. Bernd and Willy are asked to send information to Bernhard.

Bernard gives an overview about the EuroFund budget. 

4. Planning of future activities

Bernhard participated in an introduction to  trauma counselling by Prof. Mooli Lahad and Yehuda called SEE FAR organized in Baden-Württemberg. It combines three methods: Somatic Experience (Peter Levine), Fantastic Reality, Prolonged Exposure of cognitive behaviour therapy. Bernhard is exploring the option of a third course after the basic and advanced course now. 

There are negotiations with Russia for a Basic Course CMiS in Samara which will be done by Dieter and Bernhard in German. 

5. Miscellaneous

Bernd has a question about organizing trainings in Germany (CMiS Basic Course). All members of the CMiS EuroNetwork are intitled to hold trainings in their countries based on the basic manual.

6. Next meeting of the CMiS EuroNetwork

In order to make it possible for members of the Network to come to the meetings and cannot be paid by their offices, asociations, or from income through courses they hold and for whom it is too expensive to pay all expenses for coming on their own will be asked before future meetings how much support they need in order to be able to participate. 

The next meeting will be a 2 day meeting in spring 2011 in the Netherlands (if a payable venue can be found there), otherwise in Würzburg.

Topic of this meeting is: Exchange on experience of training schools / school staff (or other target groups)

The Dutch members reported about good experience with a German police officer who does trainings in Safety and Security. The Dutch colleagues present will ask him for a morning or afternoon training during the meeting.

March 14 2010

Odeth Bloemberg-van den Bekerom
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